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STUDENTS ELECT KNIGHT, THRASHER, NEWTON 

Closing Missionary 
Rally Set Tonight 

Trevecca Missionary Fellowship Presi- Denton, Esther Howard, Samuel Tay- 
dent, Don Crigger (center) confers lor, and Co-ordinator, H. T. Reza. 
with (left to right) Missionaries Ronald 

The closing session of the third 
annual Missionary Conference will 
be held tonight at 7:30 in the Mc- 
Clurkan auditorium. This is a zone 
wide event to which the members 
of the neighborhood churches have 
been invited. Miss Esther Howard, 
Samuel Taylor, and Ronald Denton 
will be speaking. 

Wednesday marked the opening 
day of the conference. Dr. H. T. 
Reza, director of the Spanish De¬ 
partment of the Church of the 
Nazarene, spoke in chapel on the 
theme: “Young Ambassadors with 
a Youthful Purpose.” The general 
theme of the conference is “We are 
Ambassadors.” 

At a luncheon meeting following 
chapel Miss Esther Howard, mis¬ 
sionary to India, gave the group 
practical guidance and information 
for prospective missionaries. 

Samuel Taylor, missionary to 
British Guiana, South America, and 
Miss Esther Howard spoke on 
“Ambassadors for a Church that 
Cares” in chapel Thursday. Ronald 
Denton spoke at the luncheon meet¬ 
ing. 

At 7:30 each evening, services 
have been held at the College Hill 
Church. Samuel Taylor and Miss 
Howard spoke Wednesday night. 
Thursday evening Ronald Denton 
and Samuel Taylor spoke. Several 
students prayed through around the 
altar about a definite call to the 
mission field. Following the services, 
color slides of the different mission 
fields represented were shown. 

Every day of the conference, in¬ 
cluding today, the missionaries have 
made themselves available for a time 
of fellowship with the students. They 
will welcome the opportunity to talk 
informally about their fields and 
their work, and to answer questions. 
This is being held in the Conference 
Room of the Library from 1:30 to 
4:00. 

Today in chapel, Ronald Denton 
presented a topic: “Committed Am¬ 
bassadors in an Uncommitted Gen¬ 
eration.” Samuel Taylor will be 
speaking at the noon luncheon. 

Miss Esther Howard has been a 
missionary-nurse in India from 1952. 
She spent her first two years on the 
field in intensive language study. 
In 1954, she was assigned to the 
Reynolds Memorial Hospital. Miss 
Howard has served mainly as an 
instructor in the nurses training 
school but has also served as a 
supervisor in the hospital itself. 

Working in South America since 
1947, Rev. Ronald Denton is now 
serving as the Brazilian Field Sup¬ 
erintendent. He was first assigned 
to Boh via but was there for just 
a short time before being transferred 
to Argentina for language study. In 
1948, he was moved to Uruguay 
where he served for ten years as 
field evangelist and pastor of seven 
churches in Montevideo. In 1959, 
Rev. Denton was placed in the new 
field of Brazil and has pastored four 
different churches. During this time, 
he also taught in the Bible school. 

The youngest missionary in terms 
of service is Rev. Samuel Taylor. 
This is his first furlough since being 
assigned to British Guiana in 1960. 
During his first two years of service, 
Rev. Taylor pastored the Queens¬ 
town Church of the Nazarene and 
was the Youth Director for the 
entire field. His work with the young 
people carried over into his last two 
years when he also carried on the 
work as pastor of different churches. 

The Missionary Conference is 
sponsored by the Trevecca Mission¬ 
ary Fellowship. Don Crigger is 
president, and Prof. K. W. Phillips 
is the faculty sponsor. 

STUDENTS turned out at the 
polls Wednesday to vote for their 
favorite candidate in the election of 
a president, vice-president, and 
secretary of the 1965-66 Student 
Council. This was 72% of the total 
student body. The election climaxed 
a week of busy activity on the part 
of seven nominees and their cam¬ 
paign chairmen. 

Jim Knight, this year’s Student 
Council vice president, ran unop¬ 
posed for the office of president. 

There were two contenders for 
the office of vice president of the 
Student Council. This is a new of¬ 
fice that was created in 1964. The 
major duty of the vice president is 
to plan and direct the cultural and 
social activities of the college. 

Dick Bailey, this year’s Trev- 
Echoes editor, chose as his campaign 
chairmen Mark Barnes .and Dennis 
Omer. Dick is from Charlotte, North 
Carolina. He is an English major 

and and education-psychology and 
history minor. 

Phil Thrasher, a sophomore from 
Louisville, Kentucky, took Paul 
Johnson as his campaign chairman. 
Phil is planning to be a math and 
education-psychology major, and a 
biology minor. He was this year’s 
Sophomore Class Student Council 
Representative. 

Four young ladies were running 
for the office of secretary of the Stu¬ 
dent Council. It is her job, among 
others, to keep records of the meet¬ 
ings and handle correspondence. 

A native of Winslow, Indiana, 
Mary Blume is planning to be a 
teacher with a B.A. in education- 
psychology and a minor in English. 
Mark Greathouse directed her cam¬ 
paign. She is this year’s Darda busi¬ 
ness manager. 

An education and English major, 
Miss Eugenia Cloud was this year’s 
Trev-Echoes business manager. 
Heading her campaign was Ted 

Hoskins. Eugenia is from Tampa, 
Florida. She is also the president of 
the 1964-1965 Speech Club. 

Beverly Moore, of Kannapolis, 
North Carolina, is the president of 
the Junior Class, and is an educa¬ 
tion major and a music minor. 
Claude Nicholas was her campaign 
manager. 

Kathy Newton, a biology major 
and education-psychology minor 
comes from Durham, North Caro¬ 
lina. She is the secretary of the 
Junior Class. Mary Stanistreet and 
Richard Thompson directed her 
campaign. 

A new innovation for the election 
was provided by the Clio Society. 
They arranged with the city gov¬ 
ernment to use a regulation voting 
machine. This was done to facilitate 
the counting of votes and to serve 
as an educational feature for the 
student body. In addition to this, 
every nominee had to erect at least 
one general “get out and vote” sign. 

Jim Knight 

Jim Knight, a twenty year old 
Junior from Buchanan, Michigan^ 
ran unopposed for the office of 
President of the Student Council 
for 1965-66. 

He is a graduate of Buchanan 
High School. Some of the honors he 
received were the Senior High 
American Legion Citienship Award 
and the vice president of the Stu¬ 
dent Council. 

Mr. Knight is planning to enter 
the high school teaching profession 
after he graduates from Trevecca. 
He is an English and Education 
major. Possible graduate work in¬ 
cludes study in the fields of educa¬ 
tion or psychology. 

Jim is a member of the Trevecca 
Athletic Association (Secretary 
1962-63; President 1963-64); and is 
this year’s Student Council vice- 
president. He has been a member of 
the A Cappella Choir and is now a 
member of the Trevadors Quartet 
the scholarship quartet of the school. 

His promise to the student body 
is “I will do the best I can.” 

Phil Thrasher 

Math and Education-psychology 
major and a Biology minor, Mr. 
Phillip Wayne Thrasher was elected 
to the office of Vice President of 
the Student Council for 1965-66. He 
is a twenty year old Sophomore 
from Louisville, Kentucky. 

Phil graduated from DuPont 
Manual High School in Louisville 
with honors. He was chosen to re¬ 
ceive the Kiwanis Club Citizenship 
award. 

While at Trevecca, Mr. Thrasher 
has been a member of the A Cap¬ 
pella Choir (1963-64); the Men’s 
Glee Club (1964-65); a member of 
the Trevadors Quartet (1963-64, and 
1964-65); the T.A.A.; the Music 
Club; and the Kentucky Club (Re¬ 
porter) . He was elected president 
of the 1963-64 Freshman Class, and 
is the Sophomore class representa¬ 
tive to the Student Council. 

Phil is planning to be a teacher. 
Future graduate work includes a 
master’s degree in math. 

He states that he is honored and 
eager to serve the student body of 
Trevecca. 

Kathy Newton 

The Student Council Secretary 
for 1965-66 is twenty year old Miss 
Kathy Newton, a Junior from Dur¬ 
ham, North Carolina. 

Miss Newton is a graduate from 
Durham High School. While there, 
she was selected to be her home¬ 
room chaplain and was elected to 
the National Honor Society. She re¬ 
ceived a Gold Letter Certificate for 
Outstanding Service in both of these 
areas. She was also a member of the 
Spanish National Honor Society. 

A Biology major and an Educa¬ 
tion-psychology minor, Miss Newton 
is planning to enter the teaching 
profession. She is planning to work 
on a Master’s Degree in Biology 
after graduation. 

Kathy is a member of the Science 
Club; C.W.A. (Captain and Co- 
Captain of Agee Rest Home); the 
Math Club; the North Carolina Club 
(Secretary); and the T.M.F. She is 
also secretary-treasurer of the, 
Johnson Hall Dorm Council. This 
year she was elected secretary of 
the Junior Class. 

Brass Ensemble To Give Concert 
Tomorrow night at 8 p.m. in the 

Fine Arts Auditorium, the Brass 
Ensemble under the direction of 
Prof. James Van Hook will present 
a concert. 

The selections include “Choral” 
from Prelude, Chorale and Fugue 
by Bach; Allerseelen by Richard 
Strauss; Prelude and Sermon of 
Peter by Mikles Rozsa; Negev, Tone 
Poem for Brass, “Mardi Gras” from 
Mississippi Suite by Fred Grofe; and 
Shangri-La by Matt Malneck and 
Robert Maxwell. 

Special music will be provided by 
a trumpet trio and piano. They will 
play Bugler's Holiday by LeRoy 
Anderson. Miss Lucy Williams will 
be the accompanist. In addition to 
this, an organ solo will be presented 
by Miss Priscilla Jones. 

The ushers will be Dick Bailey 
and Robert Sutton. Billie Jean Cline 
and Ruth McDowell will be the 
usherettes. 

This will be the first program of 

this season for this group. They have 
grown from a group of eight to a 
group of fifteen plus, in less than two 
years. The brass ensemble was 
started in 1963. This year two kettle 
drums were added to the instru¬ 
ments in the group. 

The presentation tomorrow night 
is the first time that Mr. James Van 
Hook has led this group in a solo 
performance. They have appeared 
in several recitals and other events 
in a supporting role. 
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The Invisible Hub 
Student councils are always criticized. In high schools, colleges, and 

universities all over the United States, student councils .are criticized for 
their failure to be active enough in student life. It is said that the council 
“does nothing that is visible or tangible.” 

The explanation for this criticism is as old as the schools themselves. 
The student council works “behind the scenes” as THE INVISIBLE HUB 
of the wheel of activities. The student council appears not to be doing 
anything because it co-ordinates the activities rather than carries them 
out tangibly. 

Take, for instance, the all-school projects, all-school revivals, Saturday 
night programs, study hours, dating privileges, etc. All are regulated by 
the student council—yet they are carried out by other organizations. 

When you saw the walkways being laid in front of the library, you 
assumed that the college administration was responsible for this action. 
You were not aware that, at a recent leadership conference, several student 
representatives spoke boldly and demanded action concerning this problem. 
When you sit down three times a day to a well-balanced and inexpensive 
meal, you may not be aware that STUCO worked jointly with the food 
services committee to provide a better diet for each student of T. N. C. 

Your student council is not a group of “BIG-WHEELS” but is a group 
of representatives elected by you for the purpose of student government. 

Think of your STUCO representatives as people with whom you can 
talk freely concerning any phase of campus life. Your student council 
has no desire to rule over you but wants only to represent you before the 
college administration. 

STUCO is partially invisible—THE INVISIBLE HUB—but it is working 
for you—and a better way of college life. 

HRB 

Circle-K Club; 
Service And Good Will 

Even though Trevecca is over sixty years old, there is still room for 
something new . . . such as a new club. The name of this new organization 
is the Circle K club for men, or the College and University version of 
Kiwanis International. 

I have been appointed as faculty sponsor for the organization and I ac¬ 
cept this responsibility with enthusiasm and challenge. There are two 
reasons for this: (1) Because of what the organization through its purposes, 
objectives and plans can do for the men and the college, and (2) Because 
of the public relations impact for the college within the metropolitan area 
and with the businessmen of the same. 

I could expand upon this by stating my agreement with the motto of 
Circle K and Kiwanis: “We Build,” a building for justice, liberty, de¬ 
mocracy, and a better world in which to live. It is my hope as sponsor 
that the Circle K club will not be just another organization, but a DRIV¬ 
ING FORCE, developing leadership for tomorrow while it helps create a 
better college community today. 

In order that we all might understand the club better, I would like to 
list its Purposes: 

1. To emphasize the advantages of the American way of life. 
2. To provide an opportunity for leadership training in service. 
3. To serve on the campus and in the community. 
4. To cooperate with the administration of the college. 
5. To encourage participation in group activities. 
6. To promote good fellowship and high scholarship. 
7. To develop aggressive citizenship and the spirit of service for improve¬ 

ment of all human relationships. 
8. To afford useful training in the social graces and personality develop¬ 

ment. 
9. To encourage and promote the following ideals: 

a. To give primacy to the human and spiritual rather than to the 
material values of life. 

b. To encourage the daily living of the Golden Rule in all human rela¬ 
tionships. 

c. To promote the adoption and the application of higher social, busi¬ 
ness, and professional standards. 

d. To develop by precept and example a more intelligent, aggressive, 
and serviceable citizenship. 

e. To provide through Circle K club a practical means to form en¬ 
during friendships, to render altruistic service, and to build better 
communities. 

f. To cooperate in creating and maintaining that sound public opinion 
and high idealism which makes possible the increase of righteous¬ 
ness, justice, patriotism, and good will. 

Christ spoke very strong words when he told man that he should love 
God first with all of his being and then his neighbor as himself. The Golden 
Rule would emphasize this Biblical teaching; therefore, I believe that the 
founding of the Circle K club on our campus is a very good way of pro¬ 
moting and putting into actual everyday practice these teachings. One 
major emphasis, as you can note from the purposes, is toward putting 
these teachings (loving our neighbor as ourselves) into the actual practice 
of everyday citizenship and personal relationships which campus life af¬ 
fords. 

I personally need to be reminded, at times, of Christ’s teaching in this 
area. It is my hope, as sponsor, that this club will make for better “build¬ 
ing” by being a constant force in this direction for the entire campus com¬ 
munity. ^ 

This club is important for what it is not, as well as for what it is. It does 
not permit violations of the standards of the college on the part of its 
members nor any indignity or infringement of the full rights of all other 
groups. The Manual of Circle K specifically states that “It shall be the 
pleasant duty of the club to . . . uphold campus regulations and abide by 
all local, state, and national laws.” 

W. H. Anderson 

LETTERS TO 
THE EDITOR 

"The Invisible Hub" 

FORUM: LIQUOR 
BY-THE-DRINK 

Liquor by the drink has recently 
been a topic of strong controversy 
in Davidson County. So far all li¬ 
quor bill proposals reaching the 
legislature have been “killed.” 

The people have been able to 
voice their opinions on whether 
liquor should be sold in Davidson 
County as a drink or whether it 
should remain as it now stands. 
Where beer is sold as a drink, liquor 
is not sold as a drink. 

If brought in by the drink, more 
hotels, nightclubs, and such type 
businesses would come to Nashville. 

Some such as the state legislature 
and Mayor Briley favor liquor by 
the drink. Some of these feel that 
one could just go into a bar and 
have one drink without going into a 
whiskey store for an entire bottle. 
However, liquor by the drink would 
encourage people to start drinking 
“just one glass” with the gang, 
whereas they would not buy an en¬ 
tire bottle. 

Some of our students have voiced 
their opinions. 

BOBBY BUSH—“I hate drink¬ 
ing!!! When people attend night 
clubs where drinks are sold (such 
as martinis, etc.) drinking will be 
encouraged—for social drinks and 
the like—thus encouraging more 
people to drink, resulting in the 
opening of more night clubs and 
saloons. I’m glad it is against the 
law in this county for liquor to be 
sold by the drink. But, if you want 
my opinion and the opinions of hun¬ 
dreds of others who claim to be 
Christians, I don’t think liquor 

BOOK REVIEW 
The Spy 

Who Came 
In From 
The Cold 

By JOHN LE CARRE 
In the world of glamorous James 

Bonds at last there emerges a novel 
about espionage that is brilliantly 
conceived, faultlessly plotted, beau¬ 
tifully written, and yet believable. 

Throughout the book, the reader 
finds himself hopelessly involved. 
Time after time you figure this one 
out, only to figure again. Until the 
very last pages you match your wits 
against Le Carre only to have him 
leave you out in the cold at the end. 

Even if you do not usually read 
spy stories, read this one; it is a 
thriller you will not forget. 

John P. Sugg 

should be sold by the drink or the 
bottle (or can).” 

CAROLYN QUICK—“The in¬ 
creasing crime rate and the growing 
number of alcoholics should be proof 
enough that something should be 
done about this problem. Every per¬ 
son who is an alcoholic today 
started out with only one drink, 
probably that “social” drink, as he 
called it. A person never realizes 
what it will lead to when he takes 
that first drink. People who 
serve liquor by the drink to our 
young people are going to be held 
partly responsible for their down¬ 
fall. This only provides a greater 
opportunity for more people to drink 
and ruin their lives.” 

CARL D. SMITH—“I am opposed 
to the sale of liquor by the drink 
in any form because it is injurious 
to man’s health—I was reared 
around the “slop” and know what 
it can do to an individual, a family, 
or families. It has caused our nation 
to become the leading nation of the 
world in having the most alcoholics.” 

JIM KNEAR—“It appears that we 
might be choosing the lesser of two 
evils. If we must have liquor sold it 
could be better to make it as difficult 
as possible to purchase it. Selling 
only by the bottle can mean a slower 
volume of trade for a bottle “goes 
a long-long way.” I believe the 
liquor consumption would increase 
if it is made accessible in smaller 
quantities. The best situation yet is 
no accessibility at all.” 

Opposition to the Liquor-by-the- 
drink bills has thus far been suc¬ 
cessful. Even churches have begun 
voicing their opinions by means of 
petitions. It is evident that we, as 
Christians, must continue to oppose 
any legislation that would encour¬ 
age the greater use of alcoholic bev¬ 
erages. It is your responsibility as 
a Christian to aid in the continued 
deferment of any such legislative 
action. 

Dear Editor, 
Have you ever heard someone 

say, “Do it yourself. I don’t have 
time to help. I have enough troubles 
of my own. You’ve got to carry your 
own weight and shoulder your own 
problems. Stand up and be a “man”? 
Sometimes maybe this is what we 
need to do—stand on our own two 
feet. But it does help to know that 
if you need someone to lean on or 
talk to that they are always there 
offering a helping hand. 

Co-operation is one of the char¬ 
acteristics that really stands out at 
Trevecca. I am thankful that we 
have agreement, fellowship, and 
unity, not only one with another, 
but also with God. 

The activities carried on are never 
meant just for the individual but the 
benefit of all. The temporary side¬ 
walks which were recently laid 
save us time and money and is an 
improvement to the campus. The 
school-sponsored revivals help us 
all spiritually. The well-planned 
chapel services help us day by day. 
The Student Council represents the 
student body and works with the 
faculty concerning events of interest 
to us during the school year. The 
use of the voting machine helps us 
become acquainted with the pro¬ 
cedures of democratic voting. Self¬ 
ish motives, therefore, are outruled 
and the group is thought of as a 
whole. 

Do you think we will continue to 
work cooperatively? I hope we will 
continue to see the students work¬ 
ing together, shoulder to shoulder, 
side by side, hand in hand, with 
unity toward one another and with 
God. 

Janice Blue 
Dear Editor, 

Ask not what your school can do 
for you, but what can you do for it! 
This is a striking statement. In this 
self-seeking and rapidly moving 
society, we seldom find anyone 
genuinely interested in serving the 
interests of others. 

But, during my three years at 
Trevecca I’ve found an organization 
that gives their best for us—our 
Student Council. Whether conduct¬ 
ing an election, providing us with 
excellent programs such as the Fisk 
Jubilee Singers, or just serving on 
committees in all those “Behind the 
scene” tasks, they have proven 
their dependability, loyalty, cap¬ 
ability, and their willingness to work 
for the best interests of the Student 
Body. 

This same spirit is very evident 
in the candidates for the coming 
election. I think that a great big 
“Thank-you” is due the Student 
Council for their unceasing efforts 
to make our school better spirit¬ 
ually, academically, and socially. 

Marie Smith 
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Members of the school's newest club, Circle K, are: (left to right) First now:’ 
Steve Oliver, Dick Bailey, Mr. William Anderson, Jim Harris, Mark Barnes. 
Second row: Phil Thrasher, Jim Tabers, Dennis Orner, Gary Strait. Third row: 
Gary Powell, John Sugg, Tom Hoppe, Larry Knight. Fourth row: Jim Knight, 
Mark Greathouse, Wayne Dollar. 

Trevecca Welcomes 
New Service Club 

By now most of our student body has heard of our newest organization 
on campus—the Circle K Club. Maybe many have been wondering exactly 
what type of organization this is. It is hoped that this article will enlighten 
our students as to the organization and purpose of this club. 

An organizational meeting was held on Thursday of this week. Officers 
elected were: Dick Bailey, president; John Sugg, vice president; and Dennis 
Orner, secretary. 

The Circle K is a service organization for college men operating on the 
campus and is similar to Kiwanis and other service clubs. This club, being 
an auxiliary of Kiwanis International, carries the same motto—“We Build.” 
It aims at building for justice, liberty, democracy, and a better world in 
which to live. 

A Circle K club is sponsored in co-operation with college or university 
officials by a local Kiwanis club. The activity is a part of the Kiwanis pro¬ 
gram of service to youth and community. Circle K Clubs fulfill this role by 
service to the campus and community and by developing good citizens and 
leaders of the future. 

As for membership the Constitution of Circle K International says, “The 
membership of a club shall consist of male students of good character and 
scholastic standing who are officially enrolled in the institution where the 
club exists.” 

As far as a goal, Circle K is first and last a service organization, which 
seeks to develop the activities which will be of great value to the school 
and its students. Circle K avoids cliques. It seeks to bring all school or¬ 
ganizations into closer co-operation with one another through a service 
program. 

Each Circle K Club has a president, vice-president, secretary, and four 
directors, who head the organization, supervise its every activity, and rep¬ 
resent it as required. 

Our local Circle K Club here at Trevecca has been organized with six¬ 
teen charter members. They are Wayne Dollar, Steve Oliver, Gary Streit, 
Larry Knight, Mark Greathouse, Dick Bailey, Mark Barnes, John Sugg, 
Jim Knight, Tom Hoppe, Gary Powell, Jim Tabers, Ken Walker, Jim Har¬ 
ris, Dennis Orner, Phil Thrasher. 

Members were selected by a committee of both students and faculty. A 
grade average of 1.3 is required along with approval by the Student Ac¬ 
tivity Committee. 

Members will be taken in at the beginning of each quarter. There is a 
limit as to the number of members that any one chapter may have. The 
minimum number in any one club is fifteen while the maximum number 
of members is thirty-one. 

The Downtown Kiwanis Club is sponsoring the Club while Mr. Charles 
White, a local attorney, is their representative to us. Mr. William Anderson 
is the faculty advisor. 

Mercury Mofel 
“A Quality Motel" 

Nearest to College 
411 Murfreesboro Read 

Flaming Steer 
Restaurant 

1904 West End Ave. 

Twirpers “Leap” 

Eager Fellows 
A feature length comedy, “African 

Screams”, starring Bud Abbott and 
Lou Costello crowned a week of 
“LEAP” activities on Saturday, 
February 27th. This was just one of 
the many activities enjoyed by 
“leaps” during the past week. Girls 
gained new appreciation for the gal¬ 
lant gentlemen as they performed 
the manly duties usually assigned to 
the male. 

On Monday evening all those who 
had dates went to the “Ole Sweet 
Shoppe” (T-Room) where they were 
entertained by a trio composed of 
Becky Sloan, Jeannette Forman, and 
Betty Latham. 

Several humorous readings were 
presented by emcee Claude Nicholas 
as everyone enjoyed the antics of 
“Mr. and Miss Leap” and “Grannie”, 
their chaperon. 

The singing of Jim Conner was 
featured at the Western Round-up 
in the Student Center on Tuesday 
night. Highlighting the program was 
a suspender contest during which 
time Carl Taylor was presented with 
the prize (a live chicken) for having 
the most original suspenders. 

Because many of the students at¬ 
tend different churches in the city, 
no activities were planned for Wed¬ 
nesday night. However, the girls 
were urged to take their dates out 
for a snack after church. 

Several of their friends from 
“black bottom” were present on 
Thursday night to see the perform¬ 
ance of Sara Hill and Carol Good¬ 
win in a skit, “Black Clouds.” 

A women’s basketball game fea¬ 
turing faculty talent provided enter¬ 
tainment for the couples on Friday 
evening. A mock Olympics, under 
the direction of Mary Stanistreet 
and Syble Jones, was presented dur¬ 
ing half-time, followed by a game 
which pitted the alumni against the 
all stars. These games proved to be 
very exciting. 

A backward glance at “Leap 
Week” brings memories of a week 
filled with hilarity, gayety, and 
overall fun for all who partici¬ 
pated. 

Credit should be given to the fol¬ 
lowing members of the Senior Class 
for a week well planned: Suzanna 
McManus, Margaret Gordon, Dar¬ 
lene Cain, Jan Osborne, Nancy 
Mastin, and Syble Jones. 

Hardy Hall Students 

Honor Esther Hyatt 
Last summer Miss Esther Hyatt, 

a Trevecca student and resident of 
Hardy Hall, was killed in an auto¬ 
mobile accident. 

Recently, the Hardy Hall Mis¬ 
sionary Society, formed by the resi¬ 
dents of that dormitory, established 
a fund to be used to buy a folding 
organ for Taiwan in memory of 
Esther, who was studying to be a 
missionary. Over $75 has been 
raised for this purpose. 

In addition, the girls, in their per¬ 
sonal Alabaster offerings, have re¬ 
cently contributed, through College 
Hill Church, over $50. This money 
is used for new buildings on various 
mission fields, as provided for by 
the NWMS. 

much “behind the scenes” work. So 
it is in C.W.A. 

Not only are there council meet¬ 
ings, cabinet meetings, the actual 
services, and follow-up work, but 
there is also a weekly prayer meet¬ 
ing. 

This meeting is Monday evening 
at six o’clock. Part of the meeting 
consists of congregational songs, 
special music, a devotional, and 
prayer requests which specifically 
pertain to C.W.A. departments. At 
this service there is opportunity for 
spoken reports of the services of the 
previous weekend. Many of these 
reports bring sorrow because of the 
unmet needs. Other testimonies 
cause us to rejoice for victories won. 
Sometimes these are reports of those 
for whom requests have been made 
in previous services. Whether the 
reports are of joy or sorrow, they 
are a challenge to Christians to 
pray, to witness, and to win. 

TREBLE-TONES 
It’s so hard to believe that tour 

time is here, but we Treble-Toners 
are happy and full of enthusiasm 
when we think of those ten days in 
Florida. However, these Sundays 
prior to March 19 are important trial 
runs in the churches in and around 
Nashville. Each service has truly 
been a blessing, for we have felt the 
Lord’s presence so near and dear to 
each of our hearts. We pray that the 
Lord will bless each service as we 
travel. 

Last Tuesday evening, February 
23, the Treble-Tone choir enjoyed 
pizzas at the community center at 
Centennial Park. Previews of what 
choir tour will be like were the 
highlights of the party. The old 
members were placed on trial for 
some of the things that they did last 
year and were forced to confess. 
Miss McClain told us what would 
be expected of us as representatives 
of Trevecca. We hope to represent 
T.N.C. well 

MINISTERIAL 
ASSOCIATION 

The Ministerial Association has 
chosen as their project for this year 
the buying of Bible maps to aid 
those classes which need them. All 
of those in these classes realize the 
great need there is for them. The 
association is planning on spending 
from $100 to $125 if possible on this 
project. The officers and sponsor are 
going to work with the professors 
of these courses in deciding on the 
most needed maps. 

as their project this year the pur¬ 
chasing of outdoor furniture for the 
patio just outside the student center. 
This project was approved and will 
be carried out as soon as there are 
sufficient funds in the class treasury. 
All members of the class are urged 
to pay all or even part of their dues 
as soon as possible. It is very im¬ 
portant that all members co-operate 
in this way towards making our 
class better. Any contributions will 
be accepted gladly. 

A CAPPELLA CHOIR 
The remaining weeks of this quar¬ 

ter are ones of activity for the A 
Cappella Choir. Practice sessions are 
more serious and public appearances 
take on more importance as we 
prepare for tour. Activities of the 
choir included appearances at four 
Nashville high schools — North, 
Howard, Central, and Glencliff— 
and a Sunday morning service at 
College Hill Church, February 28. 

Early Sunday morning, March 7, 
the choir will load “Old Goldie” and 
depart for a day of services in West 
Tennessee — Sunday morning in 
Clarksville, Sunday afternoon in 
Paris, and Jackson in the evening. 
On Sunday morning, March 14, we 
will sing at Trinity Church of the 
Nazarene here in Nashville. 

FRESHMAN CLASS 
The Freshman Class has been en¬ 

gaged in several activities this 
month. The class put on a Saturday 
night program in the Fine Arts 
auditorium entitled “The Miss 
T.N.C. Beauty Pageant.” The work¬ 
ers of this program would like to 
thank each one who came out to see 
it and to each person who helped in 
the program. 

The Freshman class is now selling 
“The World’s Finest Chocolate.” 
Many of the members of the class 
are taking an active part, but just 
a few cannot get all the chocolate 
sold. They need each member of the 
class to do his part. 

NAZARENE CHURCHES IN NASHVILLE 
WELCOME "YOU" 

BLAKEMORE IMMANUEL MORRIS HILL 
Rev. Costa Rev. Slay Rev. Thompson 

CALVARY TRINITY RICHLAND 
Rev. Redford Rev. Woods Rev. Craig 

FATHERLAND BENSON MEMORIAL WESTSIDE 
Rev. York Rev. DoUttle Rev. Candler 

GLENCLIFF INGLEWOOD VINE HILL 
Rev. Warhurst Rev. Fox 

RADNOR 
Rev. Maynor 

Rev. Vaughan 

COLLEGE NAZARENE CHURCH 
Sunday School 9:45 A.M. Worship 10:50 A.M. 

Youth Groups 6:00 PJM. Evening Worship 7:00 PJi 

Mid-week Prayer Service 7:30 P.M. 

“Serving the Spiritual Needs of the College Community" 

A CORDIAL WELCOME AWAITS YOU 

Jit At Church rtf the Vajarene 
510 Woodland St. 

College Classes In Sunday School—-9:30 A.M. 
Morning Worship Evangelistic Service 

10:45 A.M. 7:15 P.M. 
Dr. Martin, Pastor Rev. Matthews, Minister of Education 

College Youth Groups 6:00 P.M. 
Rev. Jones, Minister to Youth 

“A Welcome Awaits You" 
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Versatile Mr. Melton 
Devoted To Trevecca 

Whether it be climbing ladders or cooking potatoes, Mr. Howard Melton 
(on ladder) has exemplified dedication to T.N.C. Also pictured is Lowell 
Clyfiuro. 

Do you know Mr. Melton? 
A familiar personality on Trevec- 

ca’s campus is the ever-smiling, 
friendly, yet quiet dark-haired man, 
Howard Melton. Mr. Melton is 
known as an all-around person, per¬ 
forming many duties and working 
on various jobs at Trevecca, proving 
his great versatility and maintaining 
a pleasant attitude. 

Mr. Melton lives with his wife and 
two: daughters on the college cam¬ 
pus, in the cottage between the 
cafeteria and Johnson Hall. His son, 
Dale, graduated from Trevecca in 
1968, his daughter Patti is presently 
a sophomore in Trevecca, and Sue 
is a sophomore at Howard High 
School. 

Coming to Trevecca from his 
home in Arcadia, Florida in the 
winter quarter of 1961, Melton said 
his; wife’s reaction to his decision 
to enter college was one of surprise, 
but of full co-operation. Asked why 
he made this decision, he said that 
it was because he felt he had failed 
to do something he should have 
done twenty years ago—get a Chris¬ 
tian education. 
| Not only a student, but working 
as manager of the college cafeteria 
from June, 1961 until July, 1964, 
Melton is now on the college main¬ 
tenance crew. 

! Since Mr. Melton has not only 
been a student and “one of us” but 
also an onlooker, in a way, we felt 
that his views of the college, its 
changes, and its people would be of 
interest to the students. 

! Asked what he thought would be 
a general view of TJN.C. students, 
&elton said, “The students are well- 

mannered and far above average in 
morals, yet serious-minded, which 
can be attributed to their faith, and 
often to unfortunate financial situa¬ 
tions.” 

Asked for a description in the 
changes he has seen in Trevecca 
since his 1961 arrival, Mr. Melton 
said, “Trevecca has changed quite 
a bit since I came here. Trevecca 
faces change; it must make changes, 
not for changes’ sakes, but for its 
very existence. I think the most im¬ 
portant and influential change Tre¬ 
vecca is planning for the near future 
is not in its buildings and physical 
expansion, but rather, in its attempt 
to channel more Nazarene college 
students to Trevecca. This in itself 
is a colossal task. Idealistically, it is 
the thing to do. Realistically, it is 
easier said than done. Can we com¬ 
pete with the unlimited endowments 
of some colleges and the tax-sup- 
ported institutions of other col¬ 
leges?” 

Speaking of personal changes and 
adjustments dining these past few 
years, Mr. Melton answered, “I have 
received a good dose of over-due 
discipline since coming to Trevecca. 
My faith has been strengthened be¬ 
cause it has been challenged. I am 
more aware of the great heritage I 
have received since coming to Tre¬ 
vecca. The great fundamental truths 
I embraced as a child and nourished 
as an adult have been reinforced 
here at Trevecca. I am glad I came 
to Trevecca. I can only imagine 
what might have been had I come 
in 1939 when I should have.” 

Melton plans to take a pastorate 
in Florida after graduation. 

PAUL J. EBY 
For All Your Insurance Needs: 

AUTO — U« — FIRE — HOSPITALIZATION 
«%% Financing w Now Carl 3%% aa U«ad Cara 

j MI-1W1 Raa. 8S3-B584—lusinasi 

WHERE STUDENTS 
★ MEET 

★ WORSHIV 
★ SERVE 

GRACE CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
(DON IRWIN, Pastor E. LEBRON FAIRBANKS, Assoc. Pastor 

CAMPUS FIRST: 

“MISS T.N.C.” 
On February 20, 1965, Trevecca 

held her first Miss T. N. C. Contest. 
This event took place in the Fine 
Arts Auditorium at 7:30 p.m. 

There were seven lovely contest¬ 
ants, who displayed grace and poise. 
Roy Parks (Roy Galloway), master 
of ceremonies introduced each 
lovely girl. 

The first girl introduced was Ro- 
chele Thompson ( Richard Thomp¬ 
son) who displayed for her talent 
one of her own original dresses. It 
was brown with black trim and very 
pretty. The second was Bobbi Car¬ 
ter (Robert Carter) who performed 
acrobatics for her talent. Doing a 
lovely pantomime was our third 
candidate, Cecilia Cook (Cecil 
Cook). The fourth was Carla 
Draughn (Carl Draughn) who sang 
a beautiful piece. Fifth was Evelyn 
Dixon (Everett Dixon) who painted 
a portrait of one of the workers. 
The sixth was Grace Rickey (Greg 
Rickey) who acted out the skit of 
a girl late for work. The last con¬ 
testant was Roberta Thompson 
(Robert Thompson) who acted out 
a skit of a girl shopping. 

All the talents were good and it 
was hard for the judges to pick the 
finalists. Roy Parks announced the 
three semi-finalists to be Rochele 
Thompson, Cecilia Cook, and Grace 
Rickey. They were in turn given a 
question to answer. 

The judges debated some more, 
and finally the winner was an¬ 
nounced by Roy Parks. The second 
runner-up was Cecilia Cook, the 
first runner-up was Grace Rickey, 
and Miss T. N. C. was Rochele 
Thompson. She received a bouquet 
of long-stem red roses and the 
crown and title of Miss T. N. C. for 
1965. 

T.N.C. STUDENTS 
REPRESENTED AT 
LOCAL SYMPHONY 

The Nashville Symphony Orches¬ 
tra gives two concerts six times dur¬ 
ing the winter months. These con¬ 
certs are well attended and many 
Trevecca students take advantage 
of this cultural atmosphere. 

At each of the symphony concerts 
there is a guest artist. We have 
heard a violinist; a famous soprano, 
Mary Costa; a well-known cellist; 
and a highlight in my opinion, Van 
Clibum. 

Van Clibum is a very accomp¬ 
lished pianist. In 1958 he was the 
first American to win the Moscow 
Prize. When he returned to the 
states he was accorded Manhattan’s 
first ticker-tape parade for a mu¬ 
sician. 

It was a real treat to hear Mr. 
Clibum in person, especially when 
he played with the Nashville Sym¬ 
phony Orchestra, Rachmaninofs 
Concerto, which led him to interna¬ 
tional fame in Moscow. He has cer¬ 
tainly managed to live up to his 
great fame and in the eyes of the 
people who attend the symphonies, 
he is no less than perfect 

—Dianne Peters 

The noon-day prayer meeting has long been a source of spiritual strength 
for many T.N.C. students. Richard Reed, leader of the noon-day prayer 
group, is shown conducting a typical prayer service. 

DEVOTED T.N.C. STUDENTS 
IN DAILY PRAYER GROUP 

The character and some of the 
finer features of Trevecca are quite 
frequently initiated and upheld by 
some of the quietest-operating 
groups on campus. One such group 
is the Noon-day Prayer Group. 

The Trevecca students who meet 
with this prayer group are among 
the most devoted Christian workers 
on the campus. They are very regu¬ 
lar in their attendance of the prayer 
meetings which meet daily, immedi¬ 
ately following the chapel service. 

These students, led by Richard 
Reed, meet in the room behind the 
McClurkan balcony, and often over¬ 
flow into the balcony itself so that 
Mr. Reed must stand in the aperture 
between the room and the balcony 
to speak to both sides. 

Led by their chairman, Mr. Reed, 
the meeting is usually begun by tes¬ 
timonies and a song. Requests are 
then named and the entire group 
quickly kneels at their places. An 
onlooker would see from fifty to 
seventy-five college students, each 
reverently kneeling and praying sin¬ 
cerely for the requests that were 
mentioned and whatever else may 
be on his heart. 

Three students who regularly at¬ 
tend the prayer meeting were asked 
to express just what attending the 
meeting meant to them. 

“One of the most rewarding times 
of the day is the few minutes spent 

RESTAURANT 
HONEST 

CHARCOAL STEAKS 
137 Murfreesboro Road 

in noon-day prayer meeting. It is 
most thrilling to listen to the testi¬ 
monies and to sense the depth of 
feeling as the group sings. If there 
would be one thing that would stand 
out above all else, it would be the 
joy felt when hearing that a prayer 
request has been answered. It is my 
desire to attend more faithfully in 
the future,” says Ellen Webb. 

Linda Hill says, “My life is empty 
and meaningless without commun¬ 
ion with God to give me strength. 
Prayer makes my day run more 
smoothly and helps me feel closer 
to God. It takes much prayer for 
me to be at my best for Christ” 

“Noon-day Prayer Meeting helps 
in fulfilling my need by offering me 
a chance to feel free to pray without 
worry of interruptions or distrac¬ 
tions from the outside world. Noon¬ 
day prayer meeting is my oasis in 
the middle of the day.” 

Patty Vreeland said, “Prayer is 
what helps me maintain my closest 
fellowship with the Lord. Noon-day 
prayer meeting is a time of inspira¬ 
tion and blessing as fellow students 
share their victories and burdens. It 
is a specific time for me to pray for 
particular burdens in the atmos¬ 
phere which is created by prayer. 
The prayer meeting has been of 
great value to my spiritual life while 
here at T.N.C.” 

OLD HICKORY CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. Worship 11:00 a.m. 

Youth Service 6:15 p.m. Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 

Pastor Rev. H. Oliver TNC Students—Sara Hill, Sandra Williams 

“We Welcome Trevecca Students” 

FOOTBALL CHAMPS-1963-64 

BETAS 
BASKETBALL CHAMPS—1961-64 



Friday, March 5, 1965 TREV-ECHOBS PAGE 5 

64-65 BASKETBALL ALL-STABS . SPORTS . 
* STARS * 

MEN'S ALL-STAR BASKETBALL TEAM: (left to right) Greg Rickey, Al Bay- 
singer, Mark Greathouse, Jim Knight, Everett Hanner. 

Mark Greathouse, 6’4” center of 
the Deltas, has been elected Most 
Valuable Player and captain of the 
1964-65 All-Star basketball team. 
The other four members of the team 
are Jim Knight, Greg Rickey, and 
Al Baysinger of the Betas, and 
Everett Hanner of the Alphas. This 
year’s team is considered one of the 
finest ever elected which points to 
the fact that this was an outstanding 
basketball season. The Betas won 
the championship, but had to hustle 
each game to win as the Deltas gave 
them some stiff competition. Second 
team members are Jim Hendershot, 
Jan Forman, Lloyd Manning, Jerry 
Cline, and Larry Knight. 

Mark Greathouse is considered as 
the best “big man” in the league. 
His ability to get position near the 
basket for a shot or a rebound is his 
main asset. He led in scoring by 
hitting at an 18.8 clip. His top effort 
of the year was the last Delta game 
against the Alphas when he scored 
37 points. He also had two games 
in which he connected for 26 points. 
Mark showed his rebounding ability 
in one game by pulling in 20 re¬ 
bounds. This year the Deltas built 
their attack around him and he came 
through as was expected of him. 

As Jim Knight goes, so go the 
Betas. This is the best way to de¬ 
scribe Jim and his worth to the 
team. He is no doubt the key to their 
success. This is the third year that 
Jim has been elected to the All-Star 
team. He plays guard for the Betas 
and gives them top-notch leadership 
from the position. He is the leader 
of their fast-break which can ruin 
opponents when it is clicking. He 
didn’t score a lot of points this year 
but proved his value in setting up 
his team-mates for easy shots. 

Greg Rickey was among the lead¬ 
ing scorers as he averaged 15.2 
points per game. He played center 
for the Betas and did a great job on 
the board and playing defense. He 
scored a lot of his points on driving 
layups which were almost unstop¬ 
pable. In a narrow 73-71 victory 
over the Deltas, it was Rickey who 
made the key play on one of these 
lay-ups. 

Al Baysinger is known for his 
coolness on the floor. He has the 
ability not to panic when something 
goes wrong or the Betas are behind. 
His favorite shot is a soft jump 
shot from around the basket. Al is 
also a good ball handler and can 
play either forward or guard. His 
deftness at shooting and rebounding 
played a big part in the Beta’s suc¬ 
cess this year. 

Everett Hanner played two years 
with the Betas and then switched to 
the Alphas this year. This was by far 
his best year and he helped the 
Alphas out a lot. He was among the 
top scorers with a 17.0 average. His 
favorite play is to take the ball with 
his back to the basket and turn 
around and arch a shot towards the 
basket. He hit on a good percentage 
of these shots. Hanner was also 
valuable to the Alphas as he often 
kept them in the game with a timely 
rebound. 

WOMEN'S ALL-STAR BASKETBALL TEAM: (left to right) Front row: Marla 
Moore, Jean Cranshaw, Mary Blume. Second row: Joyce Fulenweider, Jan 
Osborne, Sandra Williams, Sally Wyrick, Beverly Moore. 

Sandra Williams led the Deltas in 
scoring this year. She handled the 
ball very well and had some good 
moves around the basket. Her value 
to the team is evidenced in the two 
wins the Deltas had this year. She 
was the top scorer in both games. 
Sandra is just a freshman and 
should be a key in the Deltas future 
plans. 

Jan Osborne of the Deltas makes 
the All-Star team for the first time. 
She played both offense and defense 
this year and was especially adept 
on defense. She usually guards the 
opponent’s best player and does a 
good job. 

The Alpha girls dominated the 
1964-65 girls’ All-Star basketball 
team. They placed five players on 
the team as the Deltas placed two 
and the Betas placed one. 

Jean Cranshaw is the most valu¬ 
able player on this year’s team. She 
was the top scorer in the league this 
year and contributed much to her 
team’s success. 

Beverly Moore was chosen for the 
third straight year. She has the best 
moves of any girl in the league. One 
of the main assets is her ability to 
set up her teammates. This proves 
her worth as a team player. She can 
also score herself as evidenced by 
one game in which she scored twelve 
points. 

Mary Blume made the team as a 
defensive player as did Sally Wyrick 
and Marla Moore. These three 
formed the best defense in the 
league and were able to keep their 
opponents from getting any good 
shots. 

Joyce Fulenwider also makes the 
All-Star team for the first time. She 
was about all the Betas had this 
year as the Betas finished last with¬ 
out a victory. Joyce was the team’s 
leading scorer and was a real 
hustler. 

—That three of the men’s basketball 
All-Stars sing in traveling ensem¬ 
bles? They are Jim Knight (Trev- 
adores quartet), Greg Rickey and 
Mark Greathouse (A Cappella 
Choir) ? 

—That four of the girls’ All-stars 
sing in choirs? They are Marla 
Moore and Sally Wyrick (Treble 
Tones), and Beverly Moore and 
Jan Osborne (A Cappella) ? 

—That Jim Knight, Beverly Moore, 
Marla Moore, Sally Wyrick, and 
Mary Blume were also on the 
Honor Roll? 

—That the season’s leading scorer, 
Mark Greathouse, was a star at 
Nashville’s Isaac Litton High 
School last year? 

—That Greg Rickey is a transfer 
from Florence State College 
where he was on a football scho¬ 
larship. Greg is now studying for 
the ministry. 

—That Sally Wyrick, Mary Blume, 
Mark Greathouse and Greg 
Rickey are all Nazarene “P.K.’s”? 

—That between them, the men’s all¬ 
stars scored a total of 591 points. 
Total points for the five run: 
Greathouse, 169; Hanner, 153; 
Rickey, 122; Baysinger, 86 and Jim 
Knight, 61. 

—That Jim Knight is the only re¬ 
peater from last year’s all-star 
team, his third consecutive year 
as a basketball all-star. 

—That this is the third consecutive 
year for Jean Cranshaw and Bev¬ 
erly Moore to be elected to the 
women’s all-star team. 

Norris Collins 
Photographers 
CALI US ANYTIME 

398 Murfreesboro Road 
PHONE AL 5-1512 NASHVILLE 

FLOWERS 

No Charge Account Needed 
Order-by-Phone 

Pay-by-Mail 
Phone 291-2600 

Emma’s Flowers 
2410 West End 

TOP TEN 
Name Avg. 

1. Mark Greathouse 18.8 

2. Everett Hanner 17.0 

3. Jim Hendershot 17.0 

4. Jerry Cline 16.1 

5. Lloyd Manning 15.9 

6. Greg Rickey 15.2 

7. George Whitten 12.3 

8. Jan Forman 11.7 

9. Larry Knight 10.8 

10. Jim Knight 10.0 

Name 
ALL-STARS 

Team Pos. Height Class Avg. 
MARK GREATHOUSE Delta C 6’4” Fresh. 18.8 
JIM KNIGHT Beta G 6’2” Junior 10.0 
GREG RICKEY Beta C 6’1” Fresh. 15.2 
AL BAYSINGER Beta F 6’1” Fresh. 9.6 
EVERETT HANNER Alpha C 6’4” Senior 17.0 

Compliments of The DELTAS 
Murfreesboro 

Car Wash SUPPORT 
your business T.N.C. ATHLETICS 
appreciated 

Bar-B-Cutie 
DRIVE IN 

Phone ALpine 6-9484 

Finest of Bar-B-Cue 

The 
TAU ALPHA SOCIETY 

urges you to 
ATTEND THE BASKETBALL GAMES 
and 

SUPPORT YOUR TEAM 

MEMBER OF THE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION 

After the game . . . 

got an at>t>etite to tame? 
. . . then the place to take that appetite is 

SHONEY’S! In the modern comfort of SHONEY’S 
dining-room or the convenience of your car—you can 
choose from a tasty selection of favorite foods. Steaks 
—sandwiches—snacks—salads—or desserts! You name it 
and you’ve GOT it at SHONEY’S! 

Their Sirloin Steak is a full 8-ounce size, charcoal broiled 
and served with a tossed green salad (topped with your favor¬ 
ite dressing), French Fries, and a butter-dipped Grecian roll. 
The sandwich side of the menu offers varied combinations 
for the snack-seeker . . . and the dessert menu is a sheer 
delight! 

Next time your taste buds start acting up . . . treat them 
kindly! 

Take them on over to SHONEY’S! 

home of the original 

DOUBLE-DECK 
HAMBURGER 

Shoney's 
• MURFREESBORO ROAD • HARDING ROAD 
• THOMPSON LANE • GALLATIN ROAD 
• MADISON SQUARE • DONELSON PLAZA and • CLARKSVILLE 
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Cage Season Closes 
DELTA 82—ALPHA 69 BETAS 78—DELTAS 65 

Softball Time 
Approaches 

The Deltas, with the majority of 
their team missing had to play with 
four players but still managed to 
win 82-69. The Alphas took ad¬ 
vantage of this shortage and led at 
the half 36-31. The Deltas surged 
back in front early in the third 
quarter and went on to post an 
easy win. 

Mark Greathouse hit a personal 
high for the season as he scored 37 
points. Mark had 23 points in the 
second half to lead the second half 
surge. Jerry Cline scored 23 points 
and Jim Hendershot had 16 points. 

Leading the Alpha scoring were 
Ray Moore and Everett Hanner. 
Moore had 18 points and Hanner 
had 15. George Whitten and Lester 
Byington finished out the double¬ 
figure scoring with 13 and 10 points 
respectively. 

DELTAS 
FG FT PF TP 

Greathouse 14 9 1 37 
Cline 11 1 0 23 
Hendershot 6 4 4 16 
Forman 2 2 3 6 

Totals 33 16 8 82 

ALPHAS 
FG FT PF TP 

Whitten 6 1 2 13 
Byington 3 4 1 10 
Hanner 7 1 3 15 
Powell 4 0 3 8 
Moore 9 0 4 18 
Snodgrass 2 1 1 5 
Henderson 0 0 0 0 

Totals 31 7 14 69 

BETAS 75—ALPHAS 62 
The Betas kept their undefeated 

record intact as they won over the 
Alphas 75-62. The game was closer 
than the score indicates as the Al¬ 
phas were only four points behind 
at the half. 

Lloyd Manning showed a touch 
of his old form as be bombed the 
nets for 22 points. This was his 
highest total in this an off year for 
him. A1 Baysinger had 14 points 
and Greg Rickey connected for 12 
points. 

Big Everett Hanner was high 
scorer for the game with 25 points 
in an outstanding effort. Lester By- 
ington played his best game of the 
year and managed to come up with 

13 points. 
BETAS 

FG FT PF TP 
Manning 9 4 2 22 
Horton 2 0 4 4 

L. Knight 5 7 5 17 
Webb 12 1 3 25 
Baysinger 4 1 5 9 
Kelley 0 1 1 
Cook 0 0 3 0 
Tabers 0 0 1 0 

— — — — 

Totals 32 14 23 78 

DELTAS 
FG FT PF TP 

Greathouse 4 6 5 14 
Baggott 4 0 5 8 
Dollar 2 1 5 5 
Forman 4 0 5 8 
Cline 9 11 4 29 
Wise 1 0 0 2 
Sholter 0 1 0 1 

Total 24 19 24 65 

SUPERIOR 
MOTORS 

Authorized Volkswagen 

Safes, Service, Parts 

630 Murfreesboro Road 

(At Underpass) 254-5641 

Coin-O-Matic Laundry 
Self-Service 

Norg* Dry Cleaning and Pressing 

359 Murfreesboro Road 
Phone: 242-9584 

It was evident from the beginning 
that the Deltas were not to win 
this game which was the last be¬ 
tween these two rivals. It seemed 
that nothing was to go their way. 
The Betas capitalized on this to 
win 78-65. 

The Betas were led by Don 
Webb’s 25 points. Lloyd Manning 
added 22 points and Larry Knight 
had 17. 

Jerry Cline took game honors 
with 29 points which was his high 
for the season. 

Manning 
Nicholas 
Baysinger 
Rickey 
J. Knight 
L. Knight 
Webb 
Horton 

BETAS 
FG FT PF TP 
10 2 1 22 

2 0 14 
7 0 4 14 
5 2 0 12 
3 117 
4 0 3 8 
3 0 16 
10 2 2 

Totals 

Hanner 
Byington 
Whitten 
Powell 
Moore 
Wheaton 

35 5 13 75 

ALPHAS 
FG FT PF TP 
11 3 3 25 
6 1 3 13 
3 3 2 8 
4 4 0 8 
3 3 3 8 
0 0 10 

Totals 27 8 12 62 

DELTA GIRLS 31- 
BETA GIRLS 14 

The Delta girls scored their sec¬ 
ond win of the season as they beat 
the Beta girls 31-14. The Betas 
never were in the game as the Del¬ 
tas played their best game of the 
season. 

Jan Osborne and Sandra Williams 
did most of the scoring for the 
Deltas. Williams hit for 13 points as 
did Osborne. Judy Drake scored 5 
points to round out the Delta scor¬ 
ing. 

Joyce Fulenwider was the top 
scorer for the Betas with 9 points. 
The Betas were missing some of 
their players and never could get 
going. This game concluded the girls 
basketball season. 

DELTAS 

Osborne, F. 
Williams, F. 
Drake, F 
Walls, G 
Frye, G 
Stephenson, G 

FG FT PF TP 
6 1 1 13 
6 1 0 13 
2 1 1 5 
0 0 2 0 
0 0 3 0 
0 0 0 0 

Totals 14 2 

BETAS 
FG FT 

Fulenwider, F 4 1 
Gordon, C., F 0 1 
Gordon, J., F 0 0 
Vennum, G 0 1 
Hill, S. 11 
Oxley, G 0 0 

7 

PF 
2 
0 
1 
3 
3 
0 

31 

TP 
9 
1 
0 
1 
3 
0 

Totals 5 4 9 14 

By CARL TAYLOR 
With basketball season over, the 

attention of the sports-minded turns 
to the softball diamond. Interest is 
already strong and pressure is 
building for the showdown. The 
Betas have won football and basket¬ 
ball and will attempt to make it a 
clean sweep. But the defending 
champion Deltas are determined to 
do all within their power to prevent 
this. At the same time, the Alphas 
want badly to break a long dry spell 
by taking the softball championship. 
Both the Alphas (who placed second 
in football) and the Deltas (second 
in basketball) will be out to get the 
Betas. But to see what will be going 
on, let’s take a quick look at each 
team. 

The Deltas are again led by All- 
Star pitcher Jim Hendershot and 
All-Star MVP Barney Baggott, at 
shortstop. Also returning are catcher 
Bob Say, infielders Wayne Dollar, 
Phil Thrasher, and Wayne Downing, 
along with outfielder. Jan Forman. 
Adding to the strength of the Deltas 
will be frosh Mark Greathouse, John 
Stark, and Bobby Bush. 

The Betas have returning catcher 
Jim Knight, pitcher Paul Johnson, 
infielders Larry Knight and Carl 
Taylor, and outfielders Ron Hall and 
Jim Tabers. They sport a fine crop 
of newcomers in Greg Rickey, 
Henry Horton, Claude Nicholas, 
Don Webb, Sonny Morgan, Cecil 
Cook, Hollis Kelly, and Bob Thomp¬ 
son. It will be a fight for positions 
on this team, but watch out for 
them. 

The Alphas will again be led by 
Lester Byington. Glenn Wheaton 
Charles Woody, Dennis Orner, Troy 
Miley, and Bob Sutton also add ex¬ 
perience to the team. Freshmen that 
will be depended on are Bob Snod¬ 
grass, Gary Powell, Troy Childers, 
George Whitten, and Ray Moore. 

As usual about this time of the 
year, this reporter will go out on a 
limb and predict that the softball 
season will end with the Betas mak¬ 
ing it three straight, the Deltas sec¬ 
ond, and the Alphas third. It will 
be a close race with the possibility 
of a play-off series. 

TAA president Larry Knight re¬ 
cently announced that Umpire-in- 
chief for this entire season will be 
Gene Cook, former TNC batting 
champ and Beta star. Cook was in¬ 
jured last fall in an automobile ac¬ 
cident that prevent his active par¬ 
ticipation in softball, but he will 
take on the responsibilities of calling 
the games. 

Shearin’s Barber Shop 

626 Murfreesboro Road 

Students Welcome 
"Wa Need Your Head In Our Business" 

PIZZARIAS 
Guaranteed HOT 

Delivery To Your Door 

Get Fastest Service Ever 

With Our New Location 

1602 Twenty-First Avenue, South 

Phone 297-1617 

At 9 
£eef)t 

T.A.A. President 
   - —— —    -   — ,     — 

The top game of the year was played at First Church gymnasium Friday 
night, February 26. This was the annual All-Star—Alumni game. In the 
game last year the All-Stars had no trouble with the Alumni, but this 
year’s game was different. The All-Stars stayed close to the Alumni most 
of the game, but the “oldsters” finally managed to pull away as indicated 
in the final score, 75-70. 

The All-Stars consisted of Greg Rickey, Mark Greathouse, A1 Baysinger 
Everett Hanner, Jan Forman, Larry Knight, and Jerry Cline. The fact 
that All-Stars Jim Knight, Jim Hendershot, and Lloyd Manning were 
missing affected the final score. The All-Stars were hurt as Hanner and 
Rickey fouled out early in the third quarter. 

The Alumni featured the familiar faces of Ed Sisson, Roger Costa, Jim 
Pate, Wendell Poole, Howard Spruill, Ed Whittington, Gene Shelton, and 
Dan Hatfield. Even though they weren’t too familiar with each other’s 
moves they played an aggressive style of ball which made the final score 
possible. Pate, Sisson, and Poole were the outstanding players in the game. 

********* 

Looking back, this was one of the finest basketball seasons ever played 
at Trevecca. The individual scoring was more evenly balanced as the 
run-and-shoot style of play was not in effect. Last year no less than four 
players averaged over twenty points per game. This year no one was able 
to break twenty. 

The TAA would like to thank those who helped to make this a success¬ 
ful season. Our special thanks goes to Roger Costa, Dan Gresham, Ron 
Doolittle, Dan Hatfield and Bro. Strickland who did a fine job of refereeing 
the games. Also to Carl Taylor who was in charge of statistics and kept 
them up-to-date. 

********* 

Softball season is less than a month away. The first game will be the first 
week of Spring Quarter. We are hoping to purchase softball jersies in order 
to make this a more colorful and enjoyable season. 

Eat 

Krispy Kreme 

Doughnuts 

DRAKE MOTOR LODGE 

Bethel Church of the Nazarene 
409 Trinity Lento 

Stan Taylor, Minister of Music Doylo C. Smith, Pastor 

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. Worship 10:45 a.m. 

N.Y.P.S. 6:15 p.m. Evangelism 7:00 p.m. 

Prayer and Praiso—Wednesday 7:30 p.m. 
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